
ST. ANDREW CHURCH	 COLUMBUS, OHIO

BULLETIN DEADLINE – MONDAY at 10:00 a.m.
Please include contact information with phone number and 
email address. Bulletin notices may be in writing, faxed to 
614-451-8300, mailed, dropped off, or emailed to bulletin@
standrewparish.cc. Email will be acknowledged.

E-POST DEADLINE – WEDNESDAY at 10:00 a.m.
Please include contact information with phone number and 
email address. Only information pertaining to St. Andrew 
Parish and School will be published in the E-post. Email 
mbeasecker@standrewparish.cc.

ST. ANDREW PARISH MISSION STATEMENT
St. Andrew Church is a community of Catholics 
committed to serving God by living our faith. We exist 
to fulfill the mission of the Roman Catholic Church at 
the local level by continuing the saving work of Christ. 
We accomplish this through the celebration of the 
sacraments, proclaiming and living the Gospel, reaching 
out to others in justice and charity, and providing all 
parishioners abundant spiritual, educational, and social 
opportunities in order to be known as a faith-filled, 
engaged, and generous parish.

Email addresses can be found on the parish website 
www.standrewparish.cc

Parish Clergy:		  614-451-4290
Msgr. Stephan Moloney, Pastor	 ext. 101
Rev. Anthony Davis, Parochial Vicar	 ext. 103
Rev. Mr. Thomas M. Berg, Jr., Permanent Deacon

Parish Office Staff:		  614-451-4290
Accounting Assistant	 Karen Castricone	 ext. 106
Buildings Superintendent	 Greg Price	 ext. 105
Business Administrator	 Ann Whiteman 	 ext. 102
Capital Campaign	 Rhonda Gora	 ext. 109
Music Director	 Philip Lortz	 614-451-1839
Office Admin. Assist.	 Mary Beasecker	 ext. 104
Parish Secretary	 Jayne Frilling	 ext. 100

Religious Education Office Staff:	 614-451-2855
Director of
  Religious Education	 Suzie Emsweller	 ext. 304
Administrative Assistant	 Sally Shough	 ext. 141
Coordinator of Catechesis
  of the Good Shepherd	 Kathy Dowler	 ext. 305

School Administration Staff:	 614-451-1626
Principal	 Joel Wichtman	 ext. 234
Assistant Principal	 Marie Raynes	 ext. 235
Administrative Assistant	 Jane Mazza	 ext. 223
School Secretary	 Heather Roush	 ext. 228
Registrar	 Debbie Joseph	 ext. 222
Latchkey	 Allysn Scheirmann	 ext. 105

Bryce Eck Activity Center:	 614-459-1402
Activity Director/
  Rental Coordinator	 Kathy Barger	 ext. 2
Preschool Director	 Kris Pellissier	 ext. 3
Youth Ministry	 Teresa Whiteside	 ext. 1

Saturday:	 June 10 – Vigil of The Most Holy Trinity 
	 4:30	p.m.	 Denis Emerine
Sunday: 	 June 11 – The Most Holy Trinity 
	  7:30 		 Michelle Pappa 
	  9:00		 Joe Di Pietro 
	10:30		 Barbara Ann Sweeney 
	12:00		 The People of the Parish
Monday:	 June 12 – Weekday 
	 6:30		 John and Carol Owens 
	 8:30		 Duane Palmo
Tuesday:	 June 13 – Saint Anthony 
	  6:30		 Ronald W. Gabriel 
	  8:30 		 Luigi and Vincenzina Fantozzi
Wednesday:	 June 14 – Weekday 
	  6:30		 Robert and Anna Mae Jones 
	  8:30 		 Skip Woodruff
Thursday: 	 June 15 – Weekday 
	  6:30 		 Lu Rich 
	  8:30 		 Jessica Eckhart
 Friday:	 June 16 – Weekday 
	  6:30 		 Priests of St. Andrew Parish 
	  8:30 		 John Matuska
Saturday:	 June 17 – Weekday 
	  9:00 		 Julia Cantwell
			  Vigil of The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ  
			  (Corpus Christi) 
 4:30 p.m.	 The People of the Parish
 Sunday: 	 June 18 – The Most Holy Body & Blood 
			  of Christ (Corpus Christi) 
	  7:30 		 Mary Conway Smith 
	  9:00		 Rita Melaragno 
	10:30		 Pauline Colbert 
	12:00		 Pat V. Melarago

 
 + + + WE CONGRATULATE + + + 

Henry Francis Germain, son of John and Taylor; 
Lucy Belle Ransdell, daughter of Patrick and Amanda; 

James Joseph Trapp, son of John and Rebecca, 
who were recently baptized.

 
+ + + BANNS OF MATRIMONY + + + 

III Jessica Bernhard and Zachary Werner 
II Marjorie Yerke and Robert Lamonde

 
+ + + PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS + + + 

Janet Joffre, parishioner, 
who recently passed away.

 
+ + + WELCOME TO THE PARISH + + +

    Scott & Nancy Callaghan, Katie Castro, Angela Cho, 
Benedicda Yang, David & Brandy DeLuccia, Robert (Skip) 
Igel, Samuel Jacobs, Tim & Anna Lacy, Greg & Denean Lewis, 
Luca & Tiziana Manganelli, John & Colleen Moberger, Tim & 
Amber Phillips, and Katherine Zeitler
    We invite and encourage you to join us as we play, work 
and pray together and hope that you find a welcoming and 
spiritual home here at St. Andrew.



THE MOST HOLY TRINITY	 JUNE 11, 2017 

PASTOR’S CORNER
Dear Parishioners:

    As we approach mid-June and the summer solstice, the 
days grow longer, the sun rises early in the morning and sets 
late in the evening. The sun is high in the sky, almost directly 
overhead. Its light illuminates the whole sky and makes the 
earth shine in beauty. The blue sky, the white clouds, the green 
grass, the many colored flowers, every creature on earth has a 
dazzling splendor. Particularly at this time of year, I am moved 
to praise the God who made the world in all its beauty, who 
spoke, “Let there be light” and there was light, beautiful light 
that shines from morning until night. Today we celebrate the 
Feast of the Most Holy Trinity, One God, three persons: the 
Father “maker of heaven and earth,” the Son “through whom 
all things were made,” and the Holy Spirit who “renews the 
face of the earth.”

    In the kitchen of the house I grew up in, my mother had 
placed a colorful poster with a quotation from a poem by 
E.E. Cummings. On June mornings, the sun streamed in the 
kitchen window and lighted up the room and the poster. I still 
remember the quotation, and I frequently repeat it to myself 
as a kind of morning prayer on these beautiful bright days. 
Perhaps you may enjoy it also!

    I thank You, God, for this most amazing day: for the 
leaping greenly spirits of trees and a blue dream of sky; and 
for everything, which is natural, which is infinite, which is yes.

Your Pastor,
Msgr. Stephan Moloney

 

ATTENTION, ALTAR SERVERS – We 
would welcome your assistance at the 8:30 
a.m. daily Mass during the summer months. 
This is not mandatory, but if you would 
like more opportunities to serve, we would 
appreciate your assistance. No need to sign 
up or let us know in advance, just arrive for 
Mass in time to vest. Thank you.

 
The Week Ahead In Our Parish!

Monday	 Adult Faith Formation, 7:00 p.m., MPR
Tuesday	 Adoration, 6:00-9:00 p.m., Church
Wednesday
Thursday 	 Choir Rehearsal, 7:00 p.m., Church
	 Parish Council, 7:00 p.m., MPR
Friday	 Wedding Rehearsal, 5:30 p.m., Church
Saturday	 Wedding, 2:00 p.m., Church
Sunday	 Maronite Mass, 5:00 p.m., Church
 

RISING FRESHMEN THROUGH 
GRADUATED SENIORS are invited 
to join St. Andrew’s High School Youth 
Group this summer as we spend 

Sunday evenings battling it out on the sand volleyball courts 
and walking through the Parables. Every Sunday from June 
11-July 9, from 7:00-9:00 p.m., we will meet at the Bryce 
Eck Center. Wear clothes you can be active in, and bring 
friends! 
    Contact Teresa Whiteside at tkurth@standrewparish.cc 
or 614-906-4186 for more information!

 
A BIG, COLLECTIVE THANK-YOU for making the  
St. Vincent de Paul Society Clothing Drive a huge success last 
weekend. We receive men’s, women’s and children’s clothes, 
shoes and coats. Be assured that these items will be offered 
directly to needy people in Central Ohio. God bless you for 
your generosity.
 
THE ST. ANDREW BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE 
would like to thank everyone who donated food during 
the recent casserole drive. Thanks to your generosity, the 
committee is able to support parish members and their 
families with funeral luncheons during difficult times. The 
bereavement committee is always looking for assistance in 
working at the funeral luncheons or in donating desserts, 
salads and other items that are needed the day of the 
funeral. If you would like to be put on the list to help, please 
contact Jaime Sternick at carpediem13@live.com or  
614-598-0436.

 
BAA UPDATE – We are happy 
that the good people of St. 
Andrew Parish are answering 
the call in support of the Bishop’s 
Annual Appeal. So far, we have 
received 340 responses and 
pledges totaling $122,567.  
This is most encouraging, but 
we have more to go to realize 

our goal of $184,831. If you have not had an opportunity to 
make a pledge, please take one of the envelopes from the 
pews and return it next weekend. The needs of our diocese 
and individual parishes are great and only by the support of 
the faithful can the various ministries and programs remain 
available to so many in our diocese. All monies received 
beyond our goal are retuned back to our parish. This year, we 
will use these monies to continue the church lighting upgrade 
to LED fixtures.
 

S U N D A Y    O F F E R I N G
		  May 28	 YTD
	 Actual	 $28,198	 $1,568,940
	 Budget	 $22,000	 $1,564,200
	 Last Year	 $18,473 	 $1,405,439
You can eliminate receiving envelopes by using online giving. 

Available on our website or the OSV Online Giving App. 
Contact Ann Whiteman at awhiteman@standrewparish.cc. 

Thank you for your support of St. Andrew Parish.
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 PASTOR’S CORNER 
Dear Parishioners: 
   As we approach mid-June and the summer solstice, the 
days grow longer, the sun rises early in the morning and 
sets late in the evening. The sun is high in the sky, almost 
directly overhead. Its light illuminates the whole sky and 
makes the earth shine in beauty. The blue sky, the white 
clouds, the green grass, the many colored flowers, every 
creature on earth has a dazzling splendor. Particularly at 
this time of year, I am moved to praise the God who made 
the world in all its beauty, who spoke, “Let there be light” 
and there was light, beautiful light that shines from morning 
until night. Today we celebrate the feast of the Most Holy 
Trinity, One God, three persons: the Father “maker of 
heaven and earth,” the Son “through whom all things were 
made,” and the Holy Spirit who “renews the face of the 
earth.” 
   In the kitchen of the house I grew up in, my mother had 
placed a colorful poster with a quotation from a poem by  
e. e. cummings. On June mornings the sun streamed in 
the kitchen window and lighted up the room, and the 
poster. I still remember the quotation, and I frequently 
repeat it to myself as a kind of morning prayer on these 
beautiful bright days. Perhaps you may enjoy it also! 

I thank you God for this most amazing day:                                
for the leaping greenly spirits of trees                                   

and a blue dream of sky; and for everything                       
which is natural which is infinite which is yes. 

Your Pastor, 
Msgr. Stephan Moloney 

The Week Ahead In Our Parish! 
Monday  Adult Faith Formation 7:00 p.m. MPR 
Tuesday  Adoration 6:00—9:00 p.m. Church 
Wednesday     
Thursday  Choir Rehearsal 7:00 p.m. Church 
   Parish Council 7:00 p.m. MPR  
Friday  Wedding Rehearsal 5:30 p.m. Church 
Saturday  Wedding 2:00 p.m. Church 
Sunday  Maronite Mass 5:00 p.m. Church 

ATTENTION ALTAR SERVERS—We 
would welcome your assistance at the 8:30 
a.m. daily Mass during the summer 
months. This is not mandatory, but if you 
would like more opportunities to serve, we 
would appreciate your assistance. No need 
to sign up or let us know in advance, just 
arrive for Mass in time to vest.  Thank you. 

RISING FRESHMEN THROUGH 
GRADUATED SENIORS are  
invited to join St. Andrew’s high 
school youth group this summer 
as we spend Sunday evenings 

battling it out on the sand volleyball courts and walking 
through the Parables. Every Sunday from June 11—July 
9 from 7:00—9:00 p.m. we will meet at the Bryce Eck 
Center  Wear clothes you can be active in, and bring 
friends!  
   Contact Teresa Whiteside at tkurth@standrewparish.cc 
or 614-906-4186 for more information! 

THE ST. ANDREW BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE would 
like to thank everyone who donated food during the recent 
casserole drive. Thanks to your generosity, the committee 
is able to support parish members and their families with 
funeral luncheons during difficult times. The bereavement 
committee is always looking for assistance in working at 
the funeral luncheons or in donating desserts, salads and 
other items that are needed the day of the funeral. If you 
would like to be put on the list to help, please contact 
Jaime Sternick at carpediem13@live.com or 614-598-
0436. 

A BIG, COLLECTIVE THANK YOU for making the St.  
Vincent de Paul Society Clothing Drive a huge success 
last weekend. We receive men’s, women’s and children’s 
clothes, shoes and coats. Be assured that these items will 
be offered directly to needy people in Central Ohio. God 
bless you for your generosity. 

BAA UPDATE—We are happy 
that the good people of St.     
Andrew Parish are answering the 
call in support of the Bishop’s 
Annual Appeal. So far we have 
received 340   responses and 
pledges totaling $122,567. This 
is most encouraging but we have 
more to go to realize our goal of 

$184,831. If you have not had an opportunity to make a 
pledge, please take one of the envelopes from the pews 
and return it next weekend. The needs of our diocese and 
individual parishes are great and only by the support of the 
faithful can the various ministries and programs remain 
available to so many in our diocese. All monies received 
beyond our goal are retuned back to our parish. This year 
we will use these monies to continue the church lighting 
upgrade to LED fixtures. 

Glory to the Father, 
the Son,                  

and the Holy Spirit; 
to God who is,        
who was and         

who is to come. 
Rev. 1:8 



ST. ANDREW CHURCH	 COLUMBUS, OHIO

At the Eck Center – Senior Drop-in Card Day 
2nd Thursday of the month

10:00 a.m. – Euchre
 11:00 a.m. Bingo; Lunch to follow

 4th Thursday of month, 10:00 a.m. – Euchre
 
FESTIVAL SILENT AUCTION DONATIONS NEEDED – 
The Silent Auction Committee is putting together some 
great auction items. Your donation of tickets for sporting and 
entertainment events, golf and vacation packages, restaurant 
gift cards, wine, etc., is very much appreciated. You can even 
be creative and design a basket of your own! Cash donations 
or checks payable to St. Andrew Parish are welcome too! The 
committee can do the shopping for you. Donations can be 
dropped off at the Parish Office between 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
Monday though Friday. Your contribution is tax deductible.
    Interested in assisting with the Silent Auction? Volunteers 
are needed for soliciting items, arranging baskets, helping 
during the auction and more. Whatever your talent, we can 
find something fun for you to do!
    Contact Kayla Phillips at kaylaphillips2011@hotmail.
com or 740-243-0599 with any questions about donations or 
helping on the committee. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 
#11275 – We are pleased to announce the 
recipients of our Annual Service Awards for 
2016-17, who were recognized at the Council’s 
Annual Award Night on Tuesday, June 6:

Clergy of the Year: Fr. Becket Soule
Knight of the Year: David Tague

Family of the Year: The Rasico Family
Volunteer of the Year: Cindy Coykendale

Lady of the Year: Jane Sotak
“Blue Coat” of the Year: Dan Dougherty

Youth of the Year: Matthew Hartle
Congratulations and many thanks to these recipients 

for their service!
    The Annual Picnic is June 11, from 2:00-6:00 p.m., 
at Thompson Park North Shelter. Join fellow Knights for 
food and fun! Please bring a covered dish/dessert to share. 
Knights will have burgers, hotdogs and soft drinks.
    All Knights are encouraged to attend our final Business 
Meeting of the fraternal year on June 12, at 7:00 p.m., at 
the Bryce Eck Center. Join your brother Knights to learn 
about upcoming events and activities!

Around the Diocese
PRINCIPAL’S POST

Dear Parishioners:
    On behalf of the faculty and staff of St. Andrew School, 
I would like to congratulate all of our students on completing 
another wonderful school year. We have seen our students 
grow spiritually and academically, while engaging in the 
community and demonstrating good character. At this time, 
I would like to extend a special “congratulations” and best 
wishes to the 2017 Eighth grade Class, who will be leaving us 
as they transition to high school. Some members of the class 
have been attending St. Andrew School for nine years, while 
others have joined the class within the last two. Regardless 
of how long they have attended St. Andrew School, this class 
has come together and shared many wonderful experiences. 
We are so proud of their many accomplishments and we wish 
them well in their transition to the next phase of their lives. 
They will forever be a part of the St. Andrew Parish School 
Family.  

Joel Wichtman,
Principal 

 
SCHOOL NURSE NEEDED – St. Andrew Elementary 
is seeking a School Nurse. The School Nurse is responsible 
for providing health care and maintaining health records for  
St. Andrew Elementary school students. The School Nurse  
will work along and communicate effectively with all members 
of the St. Andrew School Community. The School Nurse  
will help create and foster a culture that is respectful,  
welcoming and engaging. Hourly requirements are 
approximately 32.5 hours per week during the academic year. 
Qualifications are Degreed Nurse, or equivalent nursing or 
medical experience (RN, LPN, EMT). Interested parties may 
contact Principal Joel Wichtman at 614-451-1626, ext. 234 or 
jwichtma@cdeducation.org.
 

2017 ST. ANDREW SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS
  The George M. LaNicca IV Community Service 
Scholariship winner is Clare Mackin. She was awarded this 
scholarship for her numerous community service activities 
within the parish and to the greater community. Clare plans to 
attend Bishop Watterson high School in the fall. The George 
M. LaNicca IV Scholarship awards funds to a deserving St. 
Andrew School 8th Grader, who has shown exemplary service 
to the community in selfless and creative ways and who will be 
attending either Bishop Watterson or St. Charles High School. 
This $500 scholarship was established in 2014 by Mr. and Mrs. 
George M. LaNicca, III, in honor of their late son George, a St. 
Andrew and Bishop Watterson graduate who made an impact 
on the lives of many through his community service involvement.
  The St. Andrew Women’s Club Faith Essay Scholarship 
winners are Clare Mackin and Elena Latshaw. Both were 
awarded this $1,000 scholarship based on the essays they 
wrote about the meaning of the Beatitudes in their lives. Both 
essays shared their Faith journey! Twenty-seven 8th Graders 
from St. Andrew Parish participated in the contest. Both Clare 
and Elena plan to attend Bishop Watterson High School.
  The Patti Passen Athletic Scholarships were awarded to 
Davis Boone and Caroline Slater.
  The Serra Club Altar Server Awards went to Liam Ott and 
Brooklyn Brush.
  The Knights of Columbus Scholarship went to Cooper 
Beggs, Vinnie Paradiso, and Jake Ryan.
  The Jane B. King Scholarship went to Kristin Fisher.
  The Tutoring Club Scholarship went to Sinead Brady.
  The COACE Scholarship went to Sydney Johnson.
  Watterson Scholarships went to Nicholas Marszal and 
Liam Ott.
  St. Charles Scholarships went to Nicholas Marszal, Jake 
Ryan and Justin Pickney
  St. Francis DeSales Scholarship went to Matthew Stewart
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Around the Diocese
FORTNIGHT FOR FREEDOM – Our First, Most Cherished 
Liberty is from June 21 to July 4. As part of the national 
Forthnight for Freedom, a Mass and Holy Hour will be 
celebrated on June 28 at 5:15 p.m., at St. Joseph Cathedral, 
212 E. Broad Street. The Holy Hour will begin with a Rosary for 
Religious Freedom and Liberty, followed by silent Adoration 
of the Blessed Sacrament, and concluding with Benediction. 
All are invited. For more information, contact the Cathedral 
at 614-224-1294 or Social Concerns Office at 614-241-2540. 
You can also visit fortnight4freedom.org.
THE HOLY FAMILY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION will hold its 
annual homecoming on June 25. An 11:00 a.m. Mass will be 
held at Holy Family Church, 584 W. Broad Street, followed 
by refreshments in the church undercroft. The festivities will 
include an opportunity to tour the Alumni Room displays 
and a raffle. The church and undercroft are now accessible 
by an elevator on the east entrance of the church. For more 
information, contact Genny at 614-539-4815.
JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARY MASS – Are you celebrating a 
25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 60th, or more? Call 614-
241-2560 to register for the Mass on June 25, at 2:30 p.m., at 
St. Matthew, 807 Havens Corners Road. RSVP by June 16.
GIRLS FOR PEACE SUMMER CAMP – The Dominican Sisters 
of Peace have partnered with the Martin de Porres Center to 
offer this new camp for girls. It is for girls aged 8-12 and limited 
to 25 participants. The agenda includes crafts, conversations, 
and activities that builds strengths, self-love and confidence. 
The camp will be held July 17-20, from 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., at 
the Martin de Porres Center, 2330 Airport Drive, Columbus. For 
registration call Yahaira Rose at 614-416-1920.
ODU FAMILY DAY – Prospective adult students who are 
interested in earning their Bachelor’s or Master’s Degree at 
Ohio Dominican University are invited to ODU Family Day 
on July 15, from 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. on campus at 1216 
Sunbury Road. The event will include a variety of kid-friendly 
activities and opportunities to learn about ODU’s online and 
on-campus evening class offerings. Register today by visiting 
ohiodominican.edu/FamilyDay.
ST. CHARLES ROBOTICS TEAM – The Robotics Teams 
will be offering two classes aimed at teaching students basic 
and more advanced programming languages and concepts. 
Programming Boot Camp is aimed at students entering 6th-
11th Grade who have little or no programming experience. The 
camp will use Visual Basic as its core language and students 
will learn concepts by creating and modifying two-dimensional 
video games. The course will run July 17-21, from 9:00-11:00 
a.m. JAVA Programming is aimed at students entering 8th-
12th Grade who have a basic understanding of computers and 
computer languages. This course will focus on object oriented 
case structures and be operated much like a high school course. 
Students will be given programming tasks to be accomplished. 
The course will run July 17-21, from 12:00-3:00 p.m. Both 
classes will be held at St. Charles, 2010 E. Broad Street. The 
cost is $200 and will be limited to the first 20 students. All 
computer equipment and software will be provided. To register, 
contact Joe Moyer at jmoyer@cdeducation.org.

LITURGICAL ROLES
SERVERS

Saturday, June 17
	 4:30	p.m.	 Jimmy Jacob, Elizabeth and Jack Meyers
Sunday, June 18
 	 7:30	 	 Dominic Bricker, Liam and Ronan Ott
 	 9:00 		 Audrey Cowen, Maria and Ryan Rudzinski, 
		 	   Jack Stevens
	 10:30		 Charles Bernotas, Ethan Blatt, Maxwell Johnson, 
		 	   Rose Lombardi
	 12:00		 Emma Coppola, Declan Faherty, Buike Nduaguba, 
		 	   Luke Riedlinger

LECTORS
(If the deacon is present, he will read the Petitions.)

Saturday, June 17
 	 4:30	p.m. 	 Jan Walsh	 Andy Ryan
 Sunday, June 18
 	 7:30 		 Jennifer Doucher	 Cathy Covarrubias
 	 9:00 	 	 Mike Luckett	 Mary Kasberg
	 10:30		 David Varda	 Gerry Willke
	 Noon		 Rachel Warrell	 Marilyn Dougherty

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS
B2, B3 and C2 cleanse the sacred vessels. 

The Deacon will serve in C3 when he is present.
Remember the Cantor and those unable to come forward.
Saturday, June 17
 	 8:30	p.m.	 B1 Priest	 C1 Patty Meyers
			  B2 Joe Colombo	 C2 Pamela Sprigler
			  B3 Fran Toussaint	 C3 Deacon Tom Berg
			  B4 Lois Berwanger	 C4 Susan Thornton
			  B5 Mike Plahuta
Sunday, June 18
	 7:30 		 B1 Stephanie Stevenson	 C1 Liane Egle
			  B2 John Passen	 C2 Sudie Mitchell
			  B3 Kathi Theado	 C3 Bob Slater
			  B4 Lynn Magnus	 C4 George Jones
	 9:00 		 B1 Priest	 C1 Debbie K. Caranna
			  B2 Dottie Chesebrough	 C2 Herm Mollmann
 			  B3 Jane Sotak	 C3 Cathy Montalto
			  B4 David Tague	 C4 Kathy Hinrichs
			  B5 Don McNeal
			  Bch Dick Curtis	 Cch Kathy Cowen
	 10:30		 B1 Priest	 C1 Sabrina Reynolds
			  B2 Dona Kring	 C2 Chris Carter
			  B3 Susan Kristof	 C3 Karen Wiegandt
			  B4 Eileen Waldegar	 C4 Laddie Waldegar
			  B5 Lee Bolzenius
	 Noon		 B1 Priest	 C1 NEEDED
			  B2 Corso Padova	 C2 Deb Rasico
			  B3 NEEDED	 C3 NEEDED
			  B4 Damion Faulkner	 C4 Victor Nduaguba, Sr.
			  B5 NEEDED

GREETERS
Saturday, June 17
	 4:30	p.m.	 Kathy Couvreur
Sunday, June 18
 	 7:30		 Mark Segna, June Slater
 	 9:00		 Jane Dickson, Iris Freisner and Sarah Gerken
	 10:30		 Heather Meyers
	 Noon		 Karen DeLaubenfels

LEAD USHERS
Saturday, June 17
	 4:30	p.m.	 Edward Sprigler
Sunday, June 18
	 7:30  	 Bob Slater	 9:00	 Don McNeal
10:30 	   	 Radha Desai	 Noon 	 Joe Shehadi




